Maryland Association
of
Forest Conservancy District Boards
Caroline County Forestry Board

A meeting of the Caroline County Forestry Board was held on Thursday, March 25, 2021 at 4:00
pm at the Martinak State Park picnic pavilion. The following members were in attendance:

Sandy Wright Roger Schmick
Phillip MacDonald, Jr. Jim Harris — Secretary

Iltems of Business:

1) The Board reviewed the Critical Area Timber Harvest Plan for Samuel Lapp & Lorraine
Stoltzfus. The planned harvest is a thinning of a loblolly pine stand. The Board
recommended approval of the Plan.

2) Jim advised members that there will be a Backyard Buffer Seedling Program for Caroline
County. Interest has been good as 18 of the 20 bundles have been reserved for
landowners. The dates for the program are April 14" and 15" from 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm at
the DNR — Forest Service parking lot at 105 Deep Shore Road.

3) Jim reminded all members to complete their ethics paperwork by April 30™".

4) Jim advised the Board that the old Cropper Brothers pine sawmill in Pittsville has been
bought and will be back in business sometime this year.

With no further business the meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

S S

Jim Harris - Secretary
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“To promote the stewardship, conservation, management, and use of Maryland’s forest resources, both urban
and rural.”



